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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

May 7, 2009
1:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Allen Andersen, Elizabeth Armstrong, Dave Buser, Tom Davenport, Peter Fong, Nick Gehler, Dan Gutowski, Jeff Higginbotham, Dan Willkie

Excused:
Dan Trubovitz, Dane Lindsay
Absent:
AS Rep
Guests: 
Jim Bray, Roy Kinley (Facilities)
 Minutes
(Nick/Willkie) MSC to approve agenda
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· April 2, 2009 (Buser/Fong) MSC
2) Campus Master Plan Update (D. Gutowski) – no update
3) Parking Task Force (D. Gutowski)
The campus Parking Task Force, which includes Debra Picou, Sandi Trevisan, Jim Bray and Dan Gutowski, has been meeting to complete a Comprehensive Parking and Communication Plan that will assist the College as we transition through many construction projects.  D. Gutowski noted this year the campus did not have a drop in the number of students mid-semester as has been the previous trend.  He handed out and reviewed diagrams for possible parking options including alternative parking plans the college may consider using. Temporary lots will be graded and may have blacktop as opposed to dirt or “DG” so as to not have issues with mud during the rainy season.  The campus may not be able to utilize the current temp dirt lot west of the science building due to construction of the classroom buildings and LLRC.  Pedestrian and vehicle traffic will have to be diverted around the construction site including lot #2 by the Science building.  Other alternatives mentioned included biking, motorcycle parking, possible use of a small lot at Wangenheim, shuttling from the Mira Mesa Ice Area ($10,000 per month, District Parking might be able to absorb), and D. Picou asked the City of San Diego to alter the bike lane on Hillary to allow for parking (currently a “No Parking” area).  D. Gutowski also indicated an area on the property of Mira Mesa High School was looked at but they were not able to accommodate our request.  The question was asked if there is a possibility of using an alternative fuel grant, and if students park in off site locations are we obligated to provide security.  D. Gutwoski indicated he would check with D. Picou.  L. Armstrong suggested designating carpool spaces (per Ed. code carpooling is three or more people).  The campus would have to enforce these spaces and there would be a possibility of having empty spaces.  D. Gutowski mentioned updated information will be regularly provided to the campus regarding parking changes especially relating to construction. 
4) Cell Tower Update – Hourglass Park (D. Gutowski)
Communication has been received from the District Office indicating that Verizon is interested in having a cell tower in Hourglass Park.  A one-time payment of $25,000 and monthly payments of $2,500 would be split between the City and Miramar College.  The contract would be arranged as a sub lease with the payments made to the City and then half paid to the College.  The question was asked as to where these funds would go and how they would be used.  D. Gutowski indicated he would report back.  D. Willkie mentioned that in the past the Facilities Committee was able to suggest recommendations for use of these types of funding as well as for Civic Center funding for the improvement of the campus.
5) Field House Bleachers, Estimate (J. Bray)
J. Bray reported it will cost $180-200,000 to remove the current bleachers and replace them with seating for 500.  This project will have to go through DSA.  The new bleachers would be in the same location as the existing bleachers but would come out further from the wall and be higher.  Once bids are received for the LLRC building (September/October), we will have a better look at possible, “real” savings.  D. Gutowski related to the committee that if Prop S and N funds were available the campus would have to assess, estimate and rank the various proposals that we recommend to be completed.  We would not be able to proceed on this project for at least a year with the DSA requirement.  N. Gehler asked what we can do in the mean time.  D. Gutowski indicated he is looking at using the “tip & roll” bleachers currently in the pool area and purchasing three more.  These could be rolled over the gym floor covering.  J. Bray will report back in October.

P. Fong asked if there was any possibility for the College to have the court on the north side.  J. Bray commented it is not impossible, but we would have to repaint all the logos and it would need to be a decision both the College and City Parks & Rec agreed to.  D. Gutowski also indicated City Parks & Rec has a large window in their office which oversees the north end of the gym and they like to have viewing access of their side.
New Business

1) Aviation Building (J. Bray)
J. Bray reviewed plans with committee members of existing and proposed expansion to the Aviation plans.  D. Buser commented that the current area is packed and safety zones are not up to code.  Additionally, at some point we may not have access to Montgomery field.   During construction of this project, the parking area between the Aviation and A100 buildings would need to be temporarily pushed east into the grass area.  J. Bray noted that the parking between Aviation and A100 will go away when the 3rd parking structure is built.  D. Gutowski recommended approving the plans and forwarding them to CEC (Willke/Allen) MSC.
2) Heavy Duty Advanced Transportation Tech Center (J. Bray) 

J. Bray and D. Willkie reviewed the plans with committee members for the Heavy Duty Advanced Transportation Tech Center and indicated new buildings and changes to the roadway.  J. Bray noted that the Continuing Ed. buildings will need to be temporary relocated.  The recommendation was given to approve the plans and forward them to CEC (Buser/Gutowski) MSC.
3) Parking Structure #1 (J. Bray)
J. Bray reviewed plans and diagrams for the 836 parking structure with police sub-station.  The police sub-station is being planned in this structure to put it in view of the future planned transit center.  There may be the potential of adding a 5th level to structure due to a drop in prices.  P. Fong asked if any savings could be used for bleachers instead. J. Bray mentioned he could speak with the District, but also indicated they will probably say to wait until bids for the LLRC come back.  D. Gutowski moved to approve the basic plans as long as the campus has a say in the addition of a 5th floor and the size of parking spaces (Willkie/Davenport) MSC.  D. Gutowski mentioned that we may have to meet with folks who are available in the summer to review potential add-ons.  The committee expressed an agreement so the approval process for the projects can continue.
4) Relocation of I-Building Shade Structure (D. Gutowski)
D. Gutowski indicated we will look at proposals for locations and review in September.  He mentioned Child Dev. expressed an interest. P. Fong suggested ASC may also be interested.
5) Removal of Underground Storage Tanks (D. Gutowski)
D. Gutowski reported there are plans to locate the current underground storage tanks by Aviation above ground.  This may impact parking by Aviation.  D. Gutowski commented this project will be coordinated with the expansion of Aviation.
6) Mailroom Door (D. Gutowski) - (tabled – in the interest of time)
Next meeting: June 4, 2009, 1:00pm, A201a
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